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Mr. John S. Lyons 
Acting Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40601 

September 12, 201 7 

RE: Joint Application of Louisville Gas and Electric Company and 
Kentucky Utilities Company for the Review and Modification 
of the School Energy Management Program 
Case No. 2015-00398 

Dear Mr. Lyons: 

Enclosed please find and accept for filing in electronic medium a copy of the 
Kentucky School Boards Association ("KSBA") reports submitted to Louisville 
Gas and Electric Company and Kentucky Utilities Company (collectively "the 
Companies") pursuant to Paragraph No. 2 of the Order dated March 31, 2016 in 
the above referenced matter. 

These reports are being filed electronically pursuant to 807 KAR 5:001, Section 
8. I certify that the electronically filed documents are a true representation of the 
original paper documents being hand delivered to the Commission on this date, 
and that all materials in the paper documents are included in the electronic filing. 

The Energy Management Program for Schools stated primary goal is to support 
school districts in utilizing energy more wisely. The overall objective of Energy 
Management Program for Schools is for each school district to reduce 
consumption over time by an annual rate of 2.5 percent and achieve energy 
utilization indices ("EUI") of fifty or lower. On August 15, 2017 the KSBA 
provided the Companies with its July 1, 2016 - June 30, 2017 annual report. 
Based on the reports provided, the overview below provides program 
performance as it relates to the interim results consistency with the program goals 
and objectives for the funded 2016-2017 school year. 
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Mr. John S. Lyons 
September 12, 201 7 

LG&E: 
Five LG&E school districts participate in the Energy Management Program for 
Schools with 60 percent of the participants having achieved a EUI of 50 or below. 
Based upon the normalized combined summer and winter electric consumption 
presented on page 13 of the report, these five school districts reduced their 
aggregate consumption for the 2017 fiscal year by 1.4 percent which is below the 
program goal. 

KU: 
There are 57 of the 77 KU school districts part1c1pating in the Energy 
Management Program for Schools with 53 percent of the participants having 
achieved a EUI of 50 or below. Based upon the normalized combined summer 
and winter electric consumption presented on page 15 of the report, the 57 school 
districts reduced their aggregate consumption for the 2017 fiscal year by 2.2 
percent which is below the program goal. 

Should you have any questions regarding the enclosed, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 

Sincerely, 

~<?~~ 
Rick E. Lovekamp 
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